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Public Partnership Forum Meeting

Thursday 18th of January 2018
Glasgow Kelvin College Haghill

Glasgow G31-3SR

Present 
Ann Souter (Chair), Jim Skinner, Morag Skinner, James Duncanson, Brian McNally,  Janette Whitelaw, J. Bell, Mary Macpherson, Allison Lawson, , Jamie McCarron, Mary McAllister, Flo Kennedy, Agnes Brisbane, George McGuiness Jamie McCarron, Lorraine Kennedy. 
Katrina Phillips Head of Adult Services North East Locality
Tony Devine Community Engagement Officer.

Apologies 
Mary Ann Webster, Ruth Matheson, Mary Ann Webster, John Ferguson
Item (1) Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd August 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved 
by Brian McNally, seconded by Jim Skinner.
Item (2) Update on planned closure of Parkhead Hospital and transfer of services to Stobhill Hospital site Katrina Phillips Head of Adult Services North East Locality

Katrina attended the Locality Engagement meeting on the August to explain the planned closure of Parkhead Hospital and transfer of services to purpose built accommodation at Stobhill Hospital site. While members agreed with the proposals they did express concerns regarding the poor transport links from the Parkhead area to Stobhill
Katrina recognised the importance of having good transport links to where services
are being provided and said that she would raise the forums concerns with partners and transport providers and would report back to a future meeting. 
Katrina reported that her meeting with the transport providers had been very positive and that she was able to secure a direct bus service between Parkhead and Stobhill.

Buses will run six times a day and their would be no charge the contract will run for a year and it could be extended depending on how many people used the service.
Information drop in sessions for Patients and Families Carers who use North East Mental Health Services will be held on 12th of February 2018 between 3pm and 6pm
Senior management and clinical staff will be available to answer any questions about the changes; there are no changes to the location of Community Mental Health Services.

The chair thanked Katrina for her efforts especially for securing the bus service from Parkhead to Stobhill which would be appreciated 
by patients by patients and their families. 

Item Medical Practice Surgery Closure Allander Surgery Springburn Health Centre
GP Practice of Allander Surgery has submitted a formal application to NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde to withdraw GP services from their branch surgery premises within the Springburn Health Centre from 1st October 2018 and thereafter practice solely from their premises at 191 Denmark Street, Glasgow. 

The guidance issued to Boards in relation to branch surgery closures advises that it is now necessary to ensure that decisions on such matters are taken only after full consultation with local communities and other interested parties.

Forum members welcomed the opportunity to take part in the consultation and 

agreed to invite representatives from the practice to their next meeting to explain  

their proposals and engagement process. Members also offered to assist with

the completion of response forms by interviewing patients at the surgery to increase the consultation response rate.
Item (3) Your Support Your Way Glasgow information, advice and signposting
Website 
Tony explained that Your Support Your Way Glasgow was an information, advice and signposting website that enables people to find social care information in their area. Fatem Hameed extended an invite to forum members to attend practical hands on session giving forum members the opportunity to access and navigate the web site a number of members said they would like to take part.

Tony agreed to contact Fatem and arrange a date and time for the session which would then be circulated to members.      

North East Locality Forum Meeting dates for 2018 

18th January    22nd February    5th April   10th May   14th June 

Venue Glasgow Kelvin College Haghill Thursday  G31 3SR Time 6.30pm.

If you require any more information please phone Tony Devine 0141-553- 2861 Mobile 0777-265-4641
tony.devine@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
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